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· State Audit on TRS-ORP Yesterday’s Atlanta Journal Constitution included a report including an analysis of University System Board of Regents payment for, and conversion from, Teacher Retirement Funds and the optional retirement system in place for many faculty and senior staff colleagues. https://www.ajc.com/news/state--regional-govt--politics/audit-tallies-600m-nonpayment-university-system-pensions/QIaz7x1A6jbMRVX355QhSI/ Auditors for the state and the university system have drawn very different conclusions about what was and is required by current and prior state law and past understandings. Since the issue involves potentially millions of dollars of previously allocated state funds, the resolution of these issues have the potential to affect USG institutions and colleagues. We will share information as we receive it.
· Open Meeting on Communication Audit The session is scheduled today at 1:00 PM  in UC 260—this room. As a part of our strategic planning measures, we look forward to hearing from colleagues about their impressions of the findings. They can be found at http://www.clayton.edu/Portals/2/president/Clayton%20State%20Report%20of%20Findings%20Final_ThornburgMay%20Solution%20Consultants_Extended%20Follow%20Up.pdf  As we move forward with work groups based on the results of the survey, we would benefit from receiving responses from colleagues across campus.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Budget Hearing Update We completed our 45 minute budget hearing successfully—the feedback on progress and steps for momentum year, financial stability, transformation of university development efforts, and enrollment management, among other items, seemed well received. Given the nature of future demographics in Georgia for traditional college aged students, and the need to match those demographics with strategies that will lead to student success and learning, the transformation of our efforts in enrollment management and student academic support services is and will be of vital interest for us and our colleagues at the university system.
· Thanks and Questions
